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Jessica – the health plans provide quarterly reports on appeals and 
grievances and outcomes, but they are not required to provide information 
about the service being appealed.  We can, however, provide this 
breakdown for state fair hearings.   
 
Gretchen Ulbee 
Minnesota Department of Human Services

From: Schubel, Jessica (CMS/CMCS) [mailto:  
Sent: Monday, May 16, 2011 7:00 AM
To: Ulbee, Gretchen (DHS); Garner, Angela D. (CMS/CMCS)
Cc: Godfrey, David W (DHS); Berg, Ann M (DHS); Kooistra, Jan M (DHS)
Subject: RE: adults without children data
 
Gretchen,
	
  
Thank	
  you!
	
  
On	
  an	
  unrelated	
  topic,	
  I	
  forgot	
  to	
  ask	
  you	
  last	
  week	
  if	
  the	
  State	
  requires	
  MCOs	
  
to	
  include	
  transporta^on	
  as	
  a	
  topic	
  area	
  for	
  MCOs	
  tracking	
  grievances	
  and	
  
appeals.	
  	
  We	
  did	
  this	
  in	
  DC,	
  but	
  I	
  know	
  that	
  details	
  in	
  MCO	
  contracts	
  vary	
  by	
  
State.
	
  
Thanks,
Jessica
	
  
From: Ulbee, Gretchen (DHS) [mailto:  
Sent: Friday, May 13, 2011 5:28 PM
To: Schubel, Jessica (CMS/CMCS); Garner, Angela D. (CMS/CMCS)
Cc: Godfrey, David W (DHS); R5MNMD (CMS contact); Kooistra, Jan M (DHS)
Subject: adults without children data
 
As requested, the attached spreadsheet has been updated to include 
three years of actual enrollment and cost data for the adults without 
children groups that are currently covered under our MinnesotaCare 
program.
 



Please note that the 133-250% FPG numbers reflect program 
changes that have occurred during the period.  The state-funded 
program was limited to individuals with incomes at or below 175% 
FPG until July of 2008.  At that time, the income standard was raised 
to 200% FPL.  In July of 2009, the income standard was raised to 
250% FPL. 
 
	
  
Gretchen Ulbee 
Federal Relations 
Minnesota Department of Human Services◦ 540 Cedar Street ◦ St. Paul, MN 55155
mailing address: P.O. Box 64983 ◦ St. Paul, MN 55164-0983 
email:  
phone:   fax:                
Caution: This e-mail and attached documents, if any, may contain information that is protected by state or 
federal law. E-mail containing private or protected information should not be sent over a public (non  secure) 
Internet unless it is encrypted pursuant to DHS standards. This e-mail should be forwarded only on a strictly 
need-to-know basis. If you are not the intended recipient, please: (1) notify the sender immediately, (2) do not 
forward the message, (3) do not print the message and (4) erase the message from your system.
	
  
	
  
	
  




